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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 
AUGUST 17, 2021 

 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on August 17, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Clerk Kraak, 
Treasurer Veldheer, Trustees Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. 
 

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Trustee Salisbury. 
 
Trustee Brink motioned to approve the minutes of the August 3, 2021 meeting. Trustee Riemersma 
supported the motion which passed. 
 

Business Items: 
a. Trustee Brink motioned to approve ORDINANCE #419 REZONE PARCEL #70-17-17-

200-033. Treasurer Veldheer seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Riemersma, Salisbury, Bosma and Brink.  
 

b. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the Non-Motorized Pathway to be constructed 
with federal and/or state funds OCRC & Township Agreement. Trustee Salisbury 
seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Riemersma, Salisbury, Bosma and Brink.  
 

c. Clerk Kraak motioned to approve the Ottawa County Road Commission Project 
Estimate of $415,000 for the Quincy Street bike path from 96th Ave to 88th Ave. Trustee 
Riemersma seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Riemersma, Salisbury, Bosma and Brink.  
 

d. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the 2022-2027 CIP. Trustee Bosma seconded 
the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Riemersma, Salisbury, Bosma and Brink 
 

Committee Reports: 
 

a. PLANNING COMMISSION – Reviewed a site plan for By-Pas Parcel #70-17-08-499-
014 to construct two new building additions. The site plan was 33 parking spots short 
of the ordinance requirement. The request was tabled until a deferred parking plan is 
submitted. Also began discussion on the sidewalk ordinance. 
  

b. PARKS & RECREATION – Still waiting on pickleball court stripes and net which has 
been very frustrating.  

 
c. BUILDING & GROUNDS – Will provide notes on possible renovations at the Township 

Office. 
 

Supervisor Report: The siren pole costs approved at the last meeting will not be honored by the company.  We 
will be looking for a different source for a pole.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:37pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak –Clerk  


